For Immediate Release Wednesday, August 11, 1976

THE WHITE HOUSE
OFFICE OF THE PRESS SECRETARY TO MRS. FORD

Mrs. Ford will hold a reception Thursday, August 12, at 4PM for the National Board of Hadassah. Mrs. Ford will greet her guests in the State Dining Room. Mrs. Max N. Matzkin, National president, will give Mrs. Ford a silver medallion commemorating Hadassah's Mt. Scopus Hospital in Israel and a copy of "Balm in Gilead," a story of the organization's work in Israel.

Hadassah, the women's zionist organization in America, has a membership of 350,000. The group will hold its 62nd National convention in Washington next week.

#

